
SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS  

At Monday eveningõs School Council AGM our newly elected members were officially welcomed to council. As we 

had exactly the number of nominations as we had vacancies for both categories, all nominated candidates were 

duly elected. It is my pleasure to welcome back for another 2-year term on council as parent representatives: Peta 

Levett , Andrew Coupar  and Lauren Johnston  and newly elected Parent Representative for a 1-year term, 

Alicia Ladson , whose child has commenced at our school this year as one of our new Prep children. 

Sandra McCrum  and Robert Kelly  were re-elected, unopposed as DET Representatives for another 2-year 

term. 

The PFA Nominee for 2017 is: Jade Thomas 

Elections were then held for our 4 office bearer positions: 

PRESIDENT: Peta Levett, VICE PRESIDENT: Andrew Coupar, MINUTE SECRETARY: Robert Kelly and 

CORRESPONDENCE SECRETARY: Mel Dobric  

Our School Council Membership in its entirety for 2017 is: 

Henry Grossek: EX -OFFICIO (Principal) 

Peta Levett: PRESIDENT:  (Parent Rep) 

Andrew Coupar: VICE PRESIDENT:  (Parent Rep) 

Robert Kelly:  MINUTE SECRETARY:  (DET Rep) 

Mel Dobric:  CORRESPONDENCE SECRETARY:  (Parent Rep) 

Brian Gardiner:  (Parent Rep) 

Jim Tsekouras:  (Parent Rep) 

Lauren Johnston:  (Parent Rep) 

Jade Thomas: (PFA Nominee) 

Sandra McCrum: (DET Rep) 

PRINCIPALõS REPORT 

NEWSLETTER N0 8 23RD MARCH 2017 

TERM 1 ENDS FRIDAY 31ST MARCH 2017 AT 2.30PM  

TERM 2 BEGINS ON TUESDAY 18TH APRIL 2017 AT 9.00AM  



PRINCIPALõS REPORT CONTINUED... 
A great deal of council work is undertaken by our 3 sub committees of council: MANAGEMENT,  LEARNING  

and SCHOOL WELLBEING . Parents and staff members are invited to join a sub-committee, and support the 

work of council. If you have the time, itõs a great way to make a valuable contribution to our school and learn how 

government schools operate. For further information on the work of our sub committees, please donõt hesitate to 

call me at our school. 

 

FUNDRAISING PROJECTS FOR 2017  

Council considered a wide range of options for our two fundraising programs for this year ð the $30.00 Family 

Voluntary Contribution ð aimed at raising $14,000 and the PFA operated Fun Run aimed at raising $6,000, making 

a total of $20,000 for the year. Thank you to everyone, including our students for their suggestions. Councilõs  

decisions were based on these suggestions. 

$30.00 Family Voluntary Contribution (total: $14,000) 

Replacing & Updating our P-6 Readers: $4,000 

Installing seats and tables in P-2 play areas: $5,000 

Installing an Interactive whiteboard in library: $3,000 

Installing goal posts/soccer posts in P-2 grassed play area: $2,000  

PFA OPERATED FUN RUN (total: $6,000) 

Complete replacement & updating of our P-6 Readers: $6,000 

 

EXPLANATION: 

Replacement & Upgrading of our P -6 Readers: our existing stock of readers, books which children also take 

home to read, is becoming depleted with wear and tear and has not kept pace with the need to replenish books 

with latest print literature books to the extent that is desirable. In many ways, this is our top priority for  

fundraising by whichever approach we use.  

Installing seats and tables in P -2 play areas: the grassed play area behind the BER building is the major area 

for this project. Tables and seats placed under and nearby to the trees will provide much needed additional seating 

and comfortable relaxing facilities for our junior children. In addition, they will also provide our Years P- 4 classes 

with outdoor seating facilities that can be utilised as an alternative to indoor reading and discussion activities.  

Installing an Interactive whiteboard in library: this will begin the process of broadening the scope of our 

library to one that includes online learning ð very much a part of modern library facilities. EBooks are a prime  

example. 

Installing goal posts/soccer posts in P -2 grassed play area: our junior children currently have no such  

facilities available to them and the installation of football and soccer goal posts will enhance the playing of these 

games for the children. 

NB: These projects are the only ones  on which all money raised via the $30.00 Family Voluntary Contribution will 

be spent. 

 

PROJECTS ON WHICH BALANCE OF PFA RAISED FUNDS 2015/16 IS TO BE SPENT  

School Council reviewed the suggestions for projects to which the current balance of $29,200 of PFA funds could 

be allocated as a matter priority. Several of these projects are regular projects* which PFA over the years have 

funded: 

 

Wakakirri Festival: $2,000* 

School Calendar: $2,000* 

Grade 6 Graduation: $2,000*  

Sensory Garden ð Rainbow Sambas: $3,600 

Sensory Garden ð Pegasus: $4,100 

Repaint play lines around school (ie basketball/netball courts, 4-square, etc): $5,000 

Purchase a defibrillator: $3,000 

Purchase 10 laptops for grade 3/4s: $7,000 

As always, our dedicated and hardworking PFA are to be congratulated on the great work they have done in  

raising much-needed funds for our school. The role of our PFA will change somewhat from now on ð with less 

emphasis, though still important focus, on fundraising and a more active role in supporting social events for our 

school community and providing parents with information sessions on educational and parenting issues of  

importance to them.  

 



GAS LEAK IN MANSFIELD STREET  

As you may already know via the group SMS message we sent to all families early this morning, maintenance work 

on a gas leak in pipes in Mansfield Street, adjacent to our school, has been undertaken today. The leak was first 

detected yesterday afternoon and the DET Emergency Management Division notified immediately as was the  

relevant gas company. We were advised that the gas leak did not pose a danger to human health at that time and 

that the gas company would commence repair work this morning, which they have done. The main entrance to 

our school was closed, as was the top end of our main car park area. We remained in constant contact with gas 

company officers throughout the day and hopefully the issue is now fully resolved. Thank you for your support 

when dropping your children off in the morning and collecting them after school. Traffic conditions are stressful 

around schools before and after school at the best of times and today was most certainly not the best of times 

here.   

Q. Why are City of Casey Bylaws Officers photographing cars lined up in Collins Crescent with  

parents waiting to pick up their children?  

A. I have invited the Bylaws Officer to our school as a matter of priority to clarify this concern and discuss ways in 

which we can work together to maximise both safety and traffic flow without having parents booked and/or  

becoming stressed over parking arrangements. 

 

 QUOTABLE QUOTE  

PRINCIPALõS REPORT CONTINUED... 

 

DIARY DATES   

 

Monday 27th March    National Young Leaders Day  

Wednesday 29th March    Prep Easter Hat Parade  

Thursday 30th March    Grandparents & Special Persons day - grade 1/2 

Wednesday 31st May -   Grade 5 Camp - Sovereign Hill  

Friday 2nd June  

Wednesday 31st May -   Grade 6 Camp - CYC Camp  

Friday 2nd June 

 

 

NOTICES DUE BACK  
 

Friday 24th March     Wakakirri payment due  

Friday 24th March     Adopt a Plant for Prep students  

Tuesday 28th March    Grade 4 Inside Out Movie permission  

Friday 31st March     Grade 5/6 Winter Interschool Sports  

Friday 23rd June     CSEF forms due back  

 

 

HAVE YOU CHANGED  YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER?  
 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents 



HARMONY DAY  

On Monday our whole school celebrated Harmony Day. Harmony Day celebrates the fact that Australians come 

from all over the world. Today there are over 21 million people living in Australia who all contribute different  

ideas, religions, languages and customs to our country. The diversity of people who live in Australia make it such 

an interesting and special place to live.  

 

This year our school celebrated Harmony Day with a special whole school assembly. Children dressed in orange 

or wore clothes from their family of origin. We also had amazing performances from the extension Mandarin  

students and a colourful parade to show off the wonderful outfits. Thank you to all the children who brought a 

gold coin donation in support of our sponsor child Amira who lives in Indonesia. The money raised will go  

towards vital supports for Amira and her community.  

We would also like to thank the JSC who were responsible for organizing the event and the school captains for 

doing an incredible job at leading the assembly.  

 

ATHLETICS DAY  

Today our grade 3 to 6 students participated in a fun and enjoyable house athletics day.  The students dressed in 

their house colours, cheered on team mates and enjoyed rotating through the events.  There were some very  

colourful costumes and we want to congratulate the children on their outstanding sportsmanship during the day!  

Thank you to the supportive group of parents who assisted or encouraged their children from the side lines.  A big 

thankyou to Tanya Craig for organising another successful event.  We look forward to finding out who is the  

winning house! 

 

PLANNING WEEK  

Tomorrow planning week for teachers begins.  During the week, each area team has the opportunity to work and 

plan together programs and events for term 2.  When your childõs teacher is working hard with their team on  

planning day, the grade will be taken by one of our specialist teachers or a replacement teacher.  We look forward 

to the wonderful programs our teachers will plan for next term.   

 

TERM FINISH ð 2.30pm Friday 31 st March.  

Term 1 will finish at 2.30pm on Friday 31st March 2017.  Camp Australia will be operating from 2.30pm on this day.   

 

PREP EASTER HAT PARADE  

The Prep students will be involved in their annual Easter hat parade next Wednesday 29th March.  This is a  

wonderful event and students enjoy creating and making their amazing hats for this day.  We look forward to seeing 

all the different hats and parents are welcome to attend the parade.  

 

GRANDPARENTS DAY  

The grade 1/2 students will be involved in Grandparents day next Thursday 30th March. On the day they will enjoy 

participating in a range of games and activities which their grandparents may have played.  We are sure this is going 

to be a very enjoyable day. 

 

SWEENEY DRIVE ACCESS FOR PEDESTRIANS  

The pedestrian access has now re-opened on Sweeney Drive. Car access wonõt be available until June/July. 

 

 

 

Sandra McCrum and Angela Maskery 



PREP PERCEPTUAL MOTOR PROGRAM (PMP)   

  

As part of our Prep program this year we will be commencing a Perceptual Motor Program (PMP) 2 

mornings a week starting later this term.  The program will run Tuesday and Thursday mornings 

from 9am - 9.45am in the gymnasium, courtyard and basketball courts. 

  

PMP is a program, which aims to develop a childõs PERCEPTION and UNDERSTANDING of themselves 

and their world through movement and fine/gross motor experiences.  A Perceptual Motor Program 

aims to give the child experiences in seeing, hearing, touching, processing, making perceptual judgments 

and reacting though carefully sequenced activities which children enjoy including running, hopping,  

skipping, jumping, balancing, crawling, climbing, throwing, catching, bowling, and sliding. The program  

uses a variety of commonly found and specially designed equipment.  

  

How can you help?  

To successfully run the program we require at least 15 parent helpers each day. Each parent will have a 

set activity to supervise and they will be working with a group of approximately 5 students at a time.  

The children rotate through 5 or 6 activities which take 5 minutes per activity to complete.  We have 

picture cards to assist parents with what the children are required to do and it can be as simple as   

helping them hold a bean bag on their head and walk a few steps. Other examples of activities include 

bouncing and catching balls, crawling through tunnels and throwing a beanbag at a target. If you are able 

to assist, even if for one morning only, please complete the attached form and return to your childõs 

teacher by Wednesday 29th March 2017. (You will also need to have a current Working 

with  

Childrenõs Check. Please bring a copy of your WWCC to the office if you have not done already). 

  

Please note: Unfortunately we cannot have Toddlers/younger siblings with parent helpers due to the 

supervision required to assist with the successful running of the program. Parent helpers are welcome 

from any grade across the school. 
  

If you are able to help out in any way we would love to hear from you  

Tanya Craig  

PE Coordinator  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

PREP PERCEPTUAL MOTOR PROGRAM (PMP)  

Parent Helper  
 

Students Name: ______________________________________ Grade: __________ 

 

I am able to help with the Perceptual Motor Program from 9am ð 9.45am on the following days each 

week.  

  

Tuesday    Thursday   

  

(Please tick days you are available) 

  

  

Parent/Guardian Name: _______________________________ 

  

  

Parent/Guardian Signature: _________________________________  

  

  

Contact Number: ________________ 
  

____ Yes I have a current Working with Childrenôs Check (please bring into office for photocopying if not already done so) 



WORKING BEE THANKYOU  

 

Last Friday we held our first working bee in the Community Garden.  It was lovely to see many new faces 

and work together to get the garden weeded.  A big THANKYOU to parents, students and staff who  

assisted, in particular: Natalie, Thomas, Annabella, Victoria, Taylah, Chloe, Jenny, Terese, Georgia, Indee, 

Blake, Christine, Scarlet, Ange, Louis, Logan, Pat, Jessica, Isabella, James, Nick, Tanya, Laura, Melissa and 

Olivia.  We worked for an hour and achieved a great deal.  Over the next week, the grades will have the 

opportunity to plant vegetables into their grade boxes.  We look forward to seeing lots of new veggies 

growing in term 2! 

 

FROGS IN THE GARDEN  

Last Thursday whilst the garden club were working in 

the garden we discovered a very well camouflaged frog.  

We have found a few frogs in our garden which is  

fantastic as it shows that our garden is very healthy.  
Does anyone know what type of frog this is?  We 

all had a look at the frog and then  

released it back into the garden area with some  

vegetation for cover.  We look forward to discovering 

other frogs and insects within our garden. 

 

Happy Gardening, 

 

Mrs. McCrum.  



-Visual Arts- 
City of Casey is running a fantastic Arts Competition 

ñCasey Creations, Youth Arts Competitionò  

Calling all grade 5/6 students to let their imagination run wild and embrace 

an opportunity to exhibit their work and win some great prizes! 

Enter A4 or A3 Art works of their choice. Be it painting, drawing, 2D collage,  

photography! 

Entries close April 21st, please see the Art Room for an entry form or head to:  

 

casey.vic.gov.au/youth for more information 

 

 
 

 

Art Club 
Art Club has started up, Thursday lunchtimes 1pm-2pm. We have a mixture of grade 4, 5 

and 6 students. Our projects at the moment are making some lovely ornaments for the  

Sensory Garden and designing a plant mural backboard, for Arnold the Turtleôs new home 

at the front office.     
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BERWICK COLLEGE HIGH ACHIEVERS PROGRAM 2018 
 

We have received information about applying for the 2018 High Achievers Program at  

Berwick College. Grade 6 parents who are interested in this program for their child can 

contact Mrs Sue Naismith (room 23) for the information booklet. Closing date for            

applications is 4pm Friday 28th April 2017. 






